Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: February 8, 2012

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Ned Panfile, Rick Valacchi, Kevin Lanahan & Chris Glassner. Guests: Mayor Henry
1. Communications
a. Minutes from the January 2012 meeting were approved out exception and posted to Borough website.
b. Communications: many letters requesting Day Camp employment (35 to date)
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the February 6, 2012 Borough Council Meeting
1. Bruce reported Robin Holleran has resigned from the Recreation Committee and that Nancy Morales has resigned as Camp Director

2. Amanda Sherwin and Jenna Wells have applied for Camp Director and Assistant Director respectively. Bruce will meet with Councilwoman Daly to discuss.

3. Tom Callahan applied to Mayor for Field Usage. Bruce has already approved request.

2. Field Distribution:   

a. Bruce updated the committee on the process: The majority of the 2012 calendar is complete. Bruce has been contacting a few perennial users who haven’t applied yet as to avoid problems later in the year.
b. Ned said that Little League & Mendham Magic have also applied for field space at the high school.

3. Booklet Update
a. Bruce and Helen Cleary have been receiving updates from organization. Amy providing Field Hockey info. 
b. Bruce is contacting those listed in the 2011 booklet for accuracy.

c. Lori Dent (new Recreation Director for Twp) will get Twp info to Bruce asap.
4. Camp Updates

a. Day Camp:

i. Bruce will be sending out an e-blast to all Borough rising 6th grade families informing them about the expansion. Bruce will also use MendhamTV and the Mendham Messenger to spread the word.
ii. Nancy Morales permanently resigned as Camp Director. Amanda Sherwin has applied for position. 

iii. Jenna Wells has applied for Amanda’s 2011 Assistant Director position. 

iv. Staffing is going well and interviews will begin in March. 

1. Chris noted that parents have spoken very highly about the Borough Day Camp interview process.

b. Tennis Camp:

i. Bruce contacted “15 Love” Tennis Program about directing and reviving the 2012 Tennis Camp

5. Ski Trip:   

a. Kevin and Rick said that the community feedback is that the Ski Trips have gone very well.

b. The final Ski Trip of the season will be February 12th. 

6. Concerts/Movies:   

a. Bruce has secured all dates with Backyard Production, Carnaby Street, Rob Trout, Kimon & The Profits and the Robert Murdock Band. Contract phase in process. 
b. Bruce asked members for film recommendations for the two movies. Must be G or PG. No PG-13 or higher.

7. Prior Business:   

a. Oaths by committee members are in process. 

b. Robin Holleran has resigned.

8. New Business:   
a. Mendham Little League has partnered with West Morris Baseball for training.
b. Kevin reported that Mosley is still being considered as a 5K route for running.

c. Bruce is working with Commercial Recreation Specialist LLC for lightning equipment.

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, March 14, 2012 at the Phoenix House
